
Mary Alex <malex@washingtonny.org>

133 Woodstock Rd. / Route 82 pond construction site

1 message

Bill e - mail <catman65@optonline.net> Thu, May 27, 2021 at 11:03 PM
To: malex@washingtonny.org

William Eklund       5/27/2021
5125 route 82
Salt Point  NY 
             12578

To:  The Town of Washington
      
     I Bill Eklund am very happy to have Chris and Simone Mailman as neighbors for over 22 years . They have made
many improvements to there property on Woodstock Rd. They are very considerate
to all the neighbors. They are great land stewards ,very 
concerned about the surrounding land and environment . The Mailman's
try to step in where needed to assist the Dutchess Land Conservercy movement to prevent to much housing development
. Reclaiming old quarry mine sites and changing them back to thriving ecosystem . This Route 82 project is another
example of their concern for wildlife . Planting of native grass and building a pond to reclaim the old Peckham mining site
while adding habitat for birds, fish and various wildlife. This project will also 
prevent extra traffic from more housing on Route 82 .In addition prevent the neighbors from having to drill new wells
because of 30 new houses tapping into the local aquifier which has already been dropping every year. 
I feel this project will be an enhancement to the Route 82 neighborhood also preventing over development 
and the taxing of precious resources.
     Thank you for your consideration .... 

       William Eklund 
        catman65@optonline.net
            845-231-2259
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